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Council Chairman 
Cllr. John Jones 
Council Vice-Chairman 
Cllr. John O’Sullivan 
 

Councillors: 

Enderby Ward 

Cllr. Mrs. Cheryl Cashmore 
Cllr. Mrs. Vivien Ellis 
Cllr. Richard Hunt 
Cllr. Fergal O'Rorke 
Cllr. Mrs. Elaine Bryan 
Cllr. Christopher Tomlinson  
Cllr. Alex Romankiw 
VACANCY 

St Johns Ward 
Cllr. Mrs. Patricia Beeson 
Cllr. Mrs. Charlene Adcock          
VACANCY 

West Ward 
Cllr. Ms. Tracy Green  
Cllr. Wayne. Hetherington           
Cllr. Nigel Grundy                                     

Dates For Your Diary 

3rd June 2022 

Jubilee Party in the Park  

King George V Playing Field, 

Mill Lane 
 

2nd July 2022  

Enderby Open Gardens 

Enderby Village 
 

17th September 2022  

Park in the Park 

King George V Playing Field, 

Mill Lane 
 

5th November 2022  

Enderby does Bake Off 

Civic Centre, King Street 
 

2nd December 2022 

Christmas Lights 

Civic Centre and  

Surrounding Area 

CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT 2021/22 

Good evening residents, Members and Officers. 
 

It has once again been a difficult year for so many, but it has been wonderful to see 
the strong sense of community in Enderby.  

Enderby Parish Council is extremely proud of its Voluntary groups and organisations 
which have worked tirelessly to support those who have been struggling to cope. 
Coronavirus played a large part in curtailing many of the Council’s plans in the  
preceding 2 years but the Council has continued to work hard on behalf of its  
residents.  
 

As a Council we have experienced highs and lows during the 2021/22 Financial 
Year. 
 

Of a potential 58 meetings the Council met 58 times.  In addition, a number of Members gave  
additional time to attend Working Parties to support future events.  This has been a fantastic effort by 
Members of the Parish Council and volunteers and is to be applauded.  I would like to thank you all for 
your attendance and achievements and support over the last year. 
 

There have been a number of changes in Council membership.  We were sad to see the retirement of 
Mrs. Sylvia Conway a councillor for over 30 years.  We are delighted to welcome Cllr. Alex Romankiw 
and Cllr. Mrs. Cheryl Cashmore.  It is fantastic to see their commitment and enthusiasm to their roles, 
Cllr. Cashmore being a returning Member of Council.  It is without doubt both will be fantastic assets 
to the Council and community of Enderby. 
 

Enderby Parish Council continues to act as Corporate Trustee and offers its financial support to the 
King George V Playing Field Charity.   
 

Throughout 2021/22 the Council has experienced varying degrees of success. 
 

There have been a number of changes in staff and the Council was pleased to see the return of the 
Deputy Clerk, Mrs. Sally Stearn, after her extended leave period.  In addition, the Council welcomed 
its newest team member Mr. Iain Sherwin, who is quickly getting to grips with his new role. 

 

It was with deep regret the Parish Council closed the existing Cemetery provision to non-parishioners 
11th August 2021.  For many years the Council has been attempting to acquire and open new  
Cemetery provision adjacent to the existing Cemetery.  This has been progressing very slowly but 
there is now light at the end of the tunnel and this should complete in the near future.  Preparation of 
the Cemetery Extension will be a major project for the Council in the coming years.  
 

The Council was able to host a number of events supported by the Events Working Party during the 
2021/22 Financial Year and will build on its successes in 2022/23.   There has already been  
organised an Easter Egg Hunt and Children’s Disco. The Jubilee Party in the Park Friday, 3rd June 
2022, is coming together nicely and this will be followed by the Enderby Open Gardens 2nd July.  The 
successful Vehicles in the Park returns 17th September, relaunched as ‘Park in the Park’.  Enderby 
Does Bake-off will also return 5th November with new cake categories. Having had the pleasure of 
judging these last year, I hope to be given the honour once more.  The Christmas Lights event will be 
held on Friday, 2nd December 2022, when there are plans for greater community engagement and a 
road closure.  The Council’s, Events Working Party Members are extremely busy working behind the 
scenes.  The Council is extremely proud to be able to engage with the community in this way. 
 

Mrs. Melanie Rose was appointed as the new Volunteer Co-ordinator at Enderby Community Library 
the transition being seamless.  The Library’s achievements continue to grow and it will soon celebrate 
its 6th Birthday 14th May 2022, there will be a Coffee Morning and book sale.  We are all proud to see 
how Enderby Community Library has thrived after its struggles during the Coronavirus Pandemic.  
The Library returned to a phased service 12th April 2021, which increased slowly to its full service  
1st June 2021. Since the Government restrictions were lifted Monday, 19th July 2021, the Enderby 
Library Management Committee is extremely pleased to see a new stream of volunteer recruits.  The 
warmth of volunteers and the community spirit shown is invaluable to this service.  Volunteer efforts 
bring so much joy to all who visit and partake in the many activities offered.   
 

The Council recognises how fortunate it is to have retained so many of its long-serving Library  
Volunteers who are each a credit to the Library Service by their dedication and contribution with their 
combined skills which make Enderby Community Library such a success!  It must also be said that the 
Library Fundraising Team works extremely hard to build funds to support the future of the Library and 
the Parish Council is greatly appreciative of volunteer efforts and is pleased to see the return of its 
regular group activities.  Volunteers enjoy coming together in support of the Library and have found 
long lasting friendships along the way.   
h 
Anyone with free time looking to transfer their skills are encouraged to sign up to support this  
volunteer Library service. 
 

Cont. overleaf 

https://www.enderbyparish.org.uk/cllr-sylvia-conway.html
https://www.enderbyparish.org.uk/cllr-mrs-vivien-ellis.html
https://www.enderbyparish.org.uk/cllr-richard-hunt.html
https://www.enderbyparish.org.uk/cllr-fergal-ororke.html
https://www.enderbyparish.org.uk/cllr-ms-tracy-green.html


LIBRARY OPENING TIMES  
 Monday - Friday, 2pm-6pm & Saturday, 10am-1pm 

Tel. 0116 305 3523 for more details about activities and 
events at the Library 

Enderby Community Library is hosting lots of activities and 

events throughout 2022.  More information may be found via  

social media: https://www.facebook.com/enderbylibrary/ and by 

keeping an eye on the Library window displays which will  

promote upcoming events. 

NEWS & ACTIVITIES  Follow Enderby Parish Council & Enderby Community Library for the LATEST NEWS, 

EVENTS & ACTIVITIES on TWITTER @enderbypc & @enderby library  

Website:  www.enderbyparish.org.uk 

 

HALLS FOR HIRE 

A variety of attractive Halls are available to hire at the         

Civic Centre and St John’s Community Centre.   

Bookings for one-off hires, parties, ad-hoc meetings and  

regular groups.  

Competitive 

rates apply.   

 

Venue details 

can be found 

at: 

www.enderbyparish.org.uk/community-centre 

Reduced rates available for regular bookings  

Call Monday-Friday, 9 am to 12 noon 

Telephone: 0116 2753711 or  

Email: bookings@enderbyparish.org 

 

The Enderby in Coronavirus Booklet was produced and an Art Exhibition hosted by the Council at the Civic Centre 3 rd July 2021.  
This proved extremely popular; those interested in obtaining a booklet can do so via the Parish Office.  

 

The Parish Church organised its Remembrance Service, Sunday, 14th November 2021, where I was extremely honoured to  
represent the Council along with other Members. 
 

The Parish Council will upgrade existing SOX lighting to LED lighting and has hopes to illuminate the Murals at Townsend Road in 
the near future. 
 

Throughout the hardships over the last few years we have achieved so much.  The time Members give of freely is noteworthy and 
although the Council carried a couple of vacancies for a short spell we now only hold one vacancy since receiving the resignation 
of Cllr. Paul McNeil.  Members bring together diverse skills to support the Council work and those interested in becoming a Parish 
Councillor are invited to apply. 

 

The Parish Council’s Groundstaff continue to maintain the Cemetery, Parks and open spaces in good order, which on occasion 
can be challenging due to reduced staffing levels.  The Parish Council sadly said farewell to Mark Stannard, Senior Caretaker, for 
7 years, we were able to host a cheery farewell meal at the New Inn. 
 

The Council’s Parks and open spaces continue to be well used.  The Council is proud and committed to retaining its open space 
provision and to build upon this for the benefit of parishioners now and in the future.   
 

The Council’s thanks would go to Steve, Jade and Tegan for their commitment to ensuring our facilities are kept clean and safe 
for all users, especially in recent times due to the pandemic. 
 

Finally, I must thank the Council’s Office staff, Suzanne, Marie and Sally.  As a team they have ensured that all the aspects of 
running a Council were completed accurately, on time and despite many pressures maintained a professional and cheerful  
outlook to all.  I am extremely grateful to all of you.   
 

It is hoped the Parish Council and parishioners may begin to look forward to better times and the Council invites all to engage and 
attend its meetings and events and activities it is proud to host in Enderby.  
 

Councillor John Jones 
Chairman of Enderby Parish Council  

 PARISH COUNCILLOR VACANCIES 
St Johns Ward & Enderby Ward 

 

Would you like to support Enderby Village and its residents? 
 

Become a Parish Councillor 
 

Do you have a few hours available and would like to develop  
YOUR COMMUNITY? 

 

Do you want to contribute your business or personal skills and expertise for 
the benefit of  

ENDERBY VILLAGE? 
 

Are you passionate about FACILITIES and COMMUNITY SERVICES? 
 

Do you want to decide how COMMUNITY FUNDING is spent? 
 

Why not contact the Clerk or a Councillor to discover how you can 
make a difference to the community in which you live or work. 

 
 

Please contact the Clerk for further details: Tel: 0116 2753711 
Email: clerk@enderbyparish.org 

This year Enderby Parish Council has chosen 

a yellow and blue colour scheme for the  

Village Floral Display.  This is to show support 

to and solidarity with the people of Ukraine 

whose lives have been disrupted by war. 

 

Sunflower seedlings can be purchased for a 

minimum donation of £2 at the Allotment 

Open Day, 28th May & Jubilee Party in the 

Park, 3rd June. Proceeds to DFE Ukraine  

Humanitarian Appeal - British Red Cross 

https://www.facebook.com/enderbylibrary/
https://twitter.com/enderbypc
https://twitter.com/enderbylibraryC:/Users/Suz/Documents/.config
http://www.enderbyparish.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/enderbyparish/C:/Users/Suz/Documents/.config
https://www.enderbyparish.org.uk/community-centre.html

